TOWN OF MILLBURY
BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM e
April 23,2019 7:00 pt 026 A 0 ap

Selectmen Present:  Vice-Chairman Mary Krumsiek, Scott Despres, Katie McKenna, Chris
Naff, Town Manager David Marciello, HR Director James Kelley, &
Phongsaly Keomanivong

7:00 PM  Guest Presentation Peter Peloquin CMRPC Assistant Planner

Hazard Mitigation FEMA Update

Peter spoke about Pre-storm Measures. Identified the top hazards from a public survey as being
snow, thunder storms, & flooding. Also he touched upon improving preparedness and response
time. Once adopted it is good for 5 years and then the town will be eligible for more grants.

7:27 PM Citizens Speak- Keith Caruso, DPW Supervisor wanted to ask the public to seek an
alternate route as they will be grinding on McCracken Rd Thursday and Friday, also there will be
a list of roads for the crack sealing on our website He explained it has taken so long on
McCracken because of ledge. Bidding for line painting will be going out so looking at approx.
July 1. Broadmeadow Brook collapsed so they made the repair and did not need the temporary
bridge. Weston & Sampson are working on this project. Mr Marciello stated we are still on
schedule as we are very early in the season.

Bruce Devault of 14 Forrest Dr mentioned his neighborhood was paved last year and now what
was a trickling brook turned into a river. He thinks it may be coming from the new development
up the hill. Keith said he was just up there 4-5 hours ago looking at the situation and it is bad.
There are three catch basins but with the amount of water they can’t keep up. He also went up to
Jessica J and walked the property with the builder. There is a retention pond and a spillway pipe.
Mr Marciello asked for Weston & Sampson to take a look and see if they can come up with a
way to divert the water.

7:46 PM Shaw Building Project Update-Selectman Despres is on the Shaw School Building
Committee and they meet every other week. The design has been accepted in theory. They have
5 working groups that they are broken into. They are hoping the new building will be open in
2023 and will have grades 3-6 attend. All meeting are open to the public and they are seeking
public input. Once the new building is done the old one will be torn down and removed and then
the fields will be constructed.

7:51 PM Re-appoint Board of Fire Engineers

Motion made by Selectman Despres to appoint Richard Hamilton to serve on the Board of Fire
Engineers as Fire Chief and as Forest Fire Warden, appoint Brian Gasco, David Rudge, Robert
Silver Jr, and Steven Piscitelli as Assnt Chief to serve on the Board of Fire Engineers. 2™ by
Selectman Naff

Motion carried unanimously.

7:52 PM Proclamation — May 5-11 “Municipal Clerk’s Week”
Selectman Krumsiek presented Jayne Marie Davolio a proclamation announcing May 5-11, 2019
as Municipal Clerks Weeks and the Board thanked her for all she does.
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7:54 PM Introduction of Principal Assessor Phongsaly “Lee” Keomanivong, MAA

Mr. Mariello introduce “Lee” to everyone. He has 15 years experience, 9 of which he was an
Assistant Assessor for the City of Worcester and is MMAO certified. He lives in Rhode Island,
will make sure the values are correct and looks forward to serving the town. He started Monday.
The Board welcomed him.

7:56 PM Vote & Sign support Letter for S.1196, An act relative to marijuana related
revenue in the Town of Millbury

Motion made by Selectman Despres to approve the letter and send in our support, 2™ by
Selectman Naff, Motion carried unanimously.

Mr, Marciello stated there will be hearing on this at the State House on May 7, 2019 from 9-12.
He will be attending and if any of the Board would like to go please give him their vehicle info
so parking can be arranged.

8:01 PM Town Manager Report

Mr. Marciello stated Viewpoint is having many technical issues with the BOH platform after
speaking with Mr Vanni we decided to hold off until all the technical bugs are worked out and
we are able to work with a more stable system. The webpage will go Live on 5/7/19 the hold up
has been on the vendor’s side. Per Mr. Caruso’s update will start the paving program on
McCracken next week...weather permitting. Re: the municipal lot the signs are in and now we
are just waiting for the poles to come in. Selectman McKenna asked for the Quarterly update.
Selectman Naff asked about Broadmeadow Bridge. Mr Marciello responded that all the numbers
are based on calculations vs bids and we may be able to do more. Cleargov is a financial tool but
but now they have an additional feature where you can put a project in and then follow along and
see where the overruns are, benchmarks, and manipulate the system. The Boards said that
sounded great and they liked the transparency. Mr Marciello also stated it was something that
he did budget for.

8:10 PM Selectman Despres Read Dates To Remember
April 28-Little League Parade

April 30-Anuual Town Election

May 3-Liz Valero Retirement

May 3 & May 4- Shrek Play

May 7- Town Meeting

May 19-Food Truck Festival

May 27-Memorial Day Events

8:16 PM On A Good Note

Selectman Despres wanted to thank everyone that helped with the trash removal for Earth Day.
Selectman Krumsiek had a note from Chairman Adams he wanted to thank all the vendors who
donated the dumpsters and signs for Millbury’s Earth Day Clean Up. Selectman Naff wanted to
note that the Easter Egg hunt at Asa Waters was very popular and had a successful turn out -
Great Job - Patricia Arp and the library staff.
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8:18 PM Roundtable Pay Equity Act
There is a link on the Selectman’s page if anyone has questions or concerns

8:20 PM Selectman Despres read the Mail
MMA-House to Start FY 20 State Budget Debate Today

MASSDOT -Capital Investment Plan
Meeting of the Central Mass Metro Planning Org

8:23 PM Motion to adjourn by Selectman Naff, 2™ by Selectman Despres. Motion carried
unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Fleming, Secretary
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